COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

April 2, 2014
TO: 

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
Contract for Consulting Services related to Management Options for the Milwaukee County Transit System
It is requested the attached contract be referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit.  Pursuant to 59.52(31)(b)(1), Wisconsin Statutes, the County Executive has approved this contract, authorizing a sum not to exceed $250,000 and the contract will take effect unless the Committee takes action to reject or affirm the contract with 14 days (but see below regarding fund transfer).  
The contract is for a consultant to examine and provide a recommendation on transit management options that may be available to Milwaukee County based upon both the policy direction established by the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors in the 2014 Adopted Budget and more recent discussions in the standing policy committees given the outcome of the previous RFP process which concluded on February 20, 2014 without a contract award to a vendor.  

The transit management options that may be available could include:

· Third Party Contract Provider (current Model):  Re-RFP to competitively award a contract to a third party provider for transit management services

· Transit is In-sourced and Directly Provided by Milwaukee County:  In-sourcing where current contract provider employees become Milwaukee County employees
· Hybrid/Alternate Model:  Examination of alternative transit management structures that may be available and feasible.  
The Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) has selected Huron Consulting Group (located in Chicago) as a sole source contractor to perform this scope of work.  A sole source contract is recommended based upon the limited number of firms that can provide the specialized expertise required and the timing by which all activities need to be completed (deadline of January 1, 2015) per the policy direction provided in the 2014 Adopted Budget.  Huron has an impressive reputation in the management consulting field, expert industry knowledge, and an understanding of the complex legal and regulatory environment needed to appropriately advise Milwaukee County on the options listed above.  In addition to advising on transit management options, Huron will also assist to ensure compliance with regulatory policies for any eventual re-bid of the transit management contract.  

The contract is contingent upon a fund transfer of $150,000 from the 2014 Appropriation for Contingencies to the 2014 Transit/Paratransit Budget, Org. Unit 5600.  That fund transfer is being submitted by the Department of Administrative Services to the County Board in this April 2014 business cycle to provide the needed funds.  The remaining $100,000 ($250,000 total contract value minus $150,000 Appropriation for Contingency) will be provided from the existing budgeted appropriation for Transit/Paratransit.
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